

Headteacher: Miss Georgina Turner Email: office@rackham.cambs.sch.uk

Telephone: 01353 662436



Main Street, Witchford, Ely, Cambridgeshire CB6 2HQ

Working together to be the best we can possibly be.

I can do all things through Christ who strengthens me. *Philippians 4.13*

28th June 2024

Dear Parents and Carers,

Safeguarding: Supporting children to deal with upsetting content

If your child uses your phone when online, there is a higher chance for them to view some upsetting content as child settings will not be active.

Ideally, children only use their own devices which are set up for children with restricted access to the internet.

Should your child come across upsetting content, here are some ideas on how to support them.



Wellbeing and mental health: Supported self-help: free mental health support for adults

Mind has some outstanding resources on their web page: Home - Mind

Mind offer something called **Supported Self Help.**

Supported self-help is a free, 6-week guided programme. We give you the materials to understand and manage your feelings. And someone from Mind will call you regularly to give you support.

You don't need a GP referral to sign up for supported self-help.

This is a one-to-one guided self-help service, not a counselling service. But practitioners do use counselling-based skills in their support. It incorporates some Cognitive Behavioural Therapy (CBT) style tools but also provides other kinds of support.

Link here: Free mental health support - Mind

Mental Health: How to get urgent support for children and young people:

If your children feel extremely distressed and worried that you might not be able to keep them safe, there is lots of urgent support available, including 24/7 NHS mental health helplines in Cambridgeshire. If you're in immediate danger and it's a medical emergency, call 999 straight away.

Link here: How to get urgent support for children and young people | Good Thinking (good-thinking.uk)

Olympic Week

Next week, the whole school will be taking part in lots of fun events linked to the Olympics. We will have fitness sessions, fitness fundraising (see below) and our sports days for EYFS/KS1 and KS2 within the week.

For this reason, we would like to encourage the children to wear their PE kit on **every day** of this week. We appreciate that you may not have enough PE kit for the whole week, so the children may wear any colour **plain** t-shirt with appropriate PE shorts. Please do not send your child into school wearing football shorts or slogans/logos. However, for the children's sports day, please make sure that they are wearing the correct PE uniform.

As a reminder, the sports days are:

EYFS and KS1: Thursday 4th July – please book using this form:

KS2: Friday 5th July – please book using this form:

Bookings must be made by 1pm on Monday 1st July.

Sports for Schools Fundraising Event

We are thrilled to be able to be welcoming Sean Rose, Paralympian and Adventurer to school on **Wednesday 3rd July** for a fundraising event.

On the event day, all pupils will take part in a sponsored fitness circuit run by Sean, a terrific way to get all children excited about sport and realise that getting moving is really fun! He will then share his incredible sporting journey, a story of resilience and determination in a fun and interactive assembly. There will also be an opportunity to ask any burning questions in a Q&A session with their inspiring rolemodel at the end!

Fundraising for the event has now begun and you should have all received the sponsorship form earlier this week. The money raised for the event will go towards new important resources to improve levels of physical activity in our school, such as new sports equipment.

Please can all sponsorship forms be handed in no later than Wednesday 10th July

News from Witchford Rackham Pre-School: Extraordinary General Meeting

The purpose of the meeting on 21st June was to discuss and vote on the following proposal: To close the pre-school at the end of the Summer Term 2024 and for The Rackham C of E Primary School to take it

over under their Section 27 community powers as a school run pre-school from September 2024 to provide continuity and stability for the community.

We are delighted to update you that the vote outcome was a unanimous YES supporting the proposal.

Reports:

Reception to Year 5 pupils will bring home their reports on Friday 5th July. Year 6 will bring home their reports when SATs data is available to share with parents and carers.

Parents Evening: Wednesday 10th July

If parents and carers wish to meet their child's class teacher following receipt of reports, please login to your MCAS account to book a 10 minute appointment on Wednesday 10th July. The booking system will be available from 9am on Monday 8th July until 9am on Tuesday 9th July.

Getting ready for September: Uniform Policy update

We have made three revisions to our uniform policy.

- Black shoes or completely black trainers (no coloured trainers or logos)
- No further requirement for plimsolls for indoor games, black trainers for both inside and outside.
- Year 6 hoodie will now be part of the school uniform for our Year 6 pupils so will no longer be referred to as the 'Leavers hoodie'

<u>Class photos – ordering information.</u>

Your child should have brought home a photo order card from Kittle photography. **Please visit the website** https://v6.kittleorders.com/kp/Home

Orders must be placed by 3rd July for free delivery to school.

FWR Funday Sunday: Sunday 30th June 2024:

See you on Sunday!



Uniform update: Year 5 hoodie orders.

Hoodies for current Year 5 children will be available to order on Sigma's website from Tuesday 11th June: Clubs & Groups - Sigma Embroidery & Printing

Orders must be placed by 28th June, these will then be delivered to the school and given to the children before the end of term.

The hoodies will cost £22.00 for the child size and £28.20 for adult sizes.





Uniform update: school caps

School caps and bucket hats can be ordered directly from Sigma. <u>Clubs & Groups - Sigma Embroidery & Printing</u>



The Rackham Primary School -Baseball Cap (Kids Size)



The Rackham Primary School -Bucket Hat

Active Play holiday camp:



Needlefelt workshop:



Family First magazine:

Please follow this link to the latest issue of the Family First magazine: https://familyfirst.co.uk/issue3-24

Attendance:

Thank you to all our parents and carers for supporting our drive for improved attendance. The Government has identified a child's attendance of 96% and above is the key figure to give best chance of academic progress. Please can we remind you that absence must be reported to the office by 9am on each day.

This week our attendance figure as a school is: 95.5%



Looking forward to seeing everyone on Monday.

Best wishes,

Miss Turner

Dates for your diary	
30.06.2024	FWR Funday Sunday
WC	Olympic Week including Sports Days
01.07.2024	
03.07.2024	FWR Film Night (booking required on MCAS by 9am Monday 1st
	July)
04.07.2024	Piano concert 9.30am (Booking required)
	Sports Day afternoon Reception and Key Stage One (booking)
	required).
05.07.2024	Sports Day afternoon Key Stage Two (booking required).
10.07.2024	Parents Evening
08.07.2024	Rocksteady concert – 9.30am (booking required)
11.07.2024	Reception trip to Hinchingbrooke Country Park
17.07.2024	Year 6 Leavers BBQ 3.30 - 5.30pm (booking required)
19.07.2024	Year 6 Leavers assembly and parent lunch (booking required)